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From:  Daniel R. Willenborg, Director of Secondary Programs & District Services 
 
To: Andrea Oquist, Superintendent 
   
Date: April 9, 2018 
 
Subject: Franklin High School Flexible Furniture Purchase  
 
I am requesting the support and purchase of Franklin High School’s Flexible Furniture 
plan to provide new and contemporary learning spaces in their building.  This is a 
follow-up item from the Study Session of March 26, 2018, and as a refresher it is a 
Phase III purchase, targeted to secondary furniture replacement from the Bond funds of 
2013.  Each high school was afforded $75,000 and the autonomy to develop, with their 
staffs, a plan of furniture replacement that would be inclusive of all students and 
teachers with the goal of establishing collaborative learning areas, enhanced by these 
flexible furniture options.  The administration at Franklin has targeted three areas within 
their building to include the Career Information Center, Computer Lab 501, and large 
group Room 509.  Each area is designed for small group work stations, as well as 
independent areas for use with personal devises, laptops, Chromebooks.  The Lab 501 
plan will incorporate approximately two-thirds of the desktop computers currently in that 
lab.  
 
The administration of Franklin High School has considered several furniture vendors 
and has selected Interior Environments for their furniture revitalization effort.  The total 
expenditure for this request is $73,142. 
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